








Testimony of Lauren George, Common Cause New York 
November 24, 2014 to the Committee on Governmental Operations 
 
 
Dear Chairman Kallos and Members of the Governmental Operations Committee, 
 
Common Cause New York is grateful to the City Council for taking up this important issue and working to 
improve the compliance and utilization of city agency-based voter registration.  We commend the 
Council for its pro-active approach to strengthening voter registration efforts with Int. 356 and Int. 493. 
While expanding the list of agencies required to offer voter registration (especially the HRA as Int. 493 
does) is a positive step, we feel that tracking and strengthening compliance with existing requirements 
(as Int. 356 does) is the most important factor to improving voter registration.  Coding voter registration 
forms is the crucial first step to better tracking and improving compliance with the City Charter Section 
1057-A. Therefore Common Cause strongly supports Resolution T2014-2130 calling for State Legislative 
action. 
 
Common Cause fights to strengthen public participation and faith in our institutions of self-government 
and to ensure that government and political processes serve the public interest, and not simply the 
special interests.  For more than 30 years, we have worked at both the state and municipal level to bring 
about honest, open and accountable government.  We have been a long-standing advocate for 
innovative campaign finance and ethics laws in New York, as well as throughout the country. Common 
Cause is actively engaged in Election Protection as well as election administration reform efforts across 
the country.   
 
Thank you for the opportunity for input. 




